
OPENING REMARKS FOR CDBG PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 

Each spring, the Lake County Community Economic Development Department applies to the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for new funding through the Community 
Development Block Grant program (CDBG). 
 
One of the application requirements is to hold public hearings in the communities where CDBG 
funding is allocated in order to obtain input from the local citizens on the proposed use(s) of the 
new funding for FY2023, the Town of MUNSTER CDBG allocation is $103,712.00. 
 
The most common use of CDBG funds is for infrastructure, including street reconstruction, 
sanitary sewers, water line extensions, storm drainage improvements, sidewalks, and projects to 
remove architectural barriers (handicapped access), such as curb cuts and wheelchair ramps.  
CDBG funds may also be used to eliminate slums and blight through demolition of unsafe 
buildings or other clearance activities. 
 
CDBG funded infrastructure projects may only be done in areas where the neighborhood is at least 
51% low/moderate income according to HUD guidelines.  In most cases, an income survey must 
be done to qualify the area for funding eligibility.  The income information taken by the survey is 
strictly confidential, and is used solely for the purpose of determining the area’s eligibility for 
CDBG funding. 
 
Handicapped access projects and demolition may be done anywhere in a community, without the 
need for area income determinations. 
 
The public hearing is just the start of the application process for Lake County.  There are a series 
of legal advertisements and comment periods that take place during the summer, prior to final 
grant approval from HUD in late August.  New CDBG funding is released to the County and its 
entitlement communities on or around September 1st and needs to be expended by June 15th of 
the following year. 
 
After public comment tonight, three documents need to be read and adopted:  the Affirmative 
Action Program, Section 3 Understanding, and a Resolution authorizing the Town Council 
President to submit a project proposal for CDBG funding. 
 
Finally Project Applications, and supporting documentation, need to be submitted no later than 
May 19, 2023 for review by Lake County. 
 
The floor is open for comments. 
 


